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Tēnā koe Helen 

Thank you for your request of 10 June 2024, to Fire and Emergency New Zealand requesting 
information relating to Kaukapakapa fire station. Your request has been considered under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) and our response to each of your questions is below. 

1. Does Fire & Emergency own the building at 941 Kaipara Coast Highway

Fire and Emergency owns the building at 941 Kaipara Coast Highway. 

2. Does Fire & Emergency own the land at 941 Kaipara Coast Highway

Fire and Emergency does not own the land at 941 Kaipara Coast Highway. 

3. Was the building insured at the time of the floods in January 2023?

The building at 941 Kaipara Coast Highway was insured at the time of the floods in January 2023. 

4. If the building was insured, has Fire & Emergency been paid out any funds from the insurer,
and what was the value paid out?

This insurance claim is still under review. To date, Fire and Emergency has not been paid out any 
funds from the insurer. 

5. Does Kaukapakapa Fire Station sit on a list for repair/rebuild? If so what is the priority for
any works to be undertaken?

Kaukapakapa Fire Station is on a repair/rebuild list. Fire and Emergency is investigating the most 
appropriate solution for the repair/rebuild, which will influence subsequent design and 
construction timelines. 
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We trust that the information being provided is of assistance. If you require further information, 
please email officialinformationrequests@fireandemergency.nz.  
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
Aidan Saunders 
Manager, Information Requests 


